
Notice of Public Open House 

 
The Project: The Township of Lucan Biddulph has initiated a Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (MCEA) to investigate and evaluate options to increase capacity at the Lucan 
Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP). The WWTP is located north of Lucan, at 6242 Fallon 
Drive. The EA is considering alternative solutions to increase the rated capacity in response to 
known and future servicing needs. At this time, the study team would like to present technical 
investigations completed, alternative solutions, alternative design concepts and the preferred 
solution - expansion of the WWTP at the existing site.   
 
The Environmental Assessment Process: The project is following the MCEA process set out 
for Schedule ‘C’ activities. The purpose of the MCEA is to evaluate solutions related to municipal 
infrastructure needs and projects following a logical and defined decision-making process. The 
process incorporates the evaluation of alternative solutions, potential environmental impacts and 
identifies how impacts may be mitigated.  
 
Public Involvement: Public consultation is a key component of this study and an in-person 
public open house has been scheduled to update residents and stakeholders on the progress of 
the MCEA. Display boards containing information on the project will be available for viewing and 
members of the study team will be available to answer questions and receive comments. Details 
of the public open house are as follows: 
 

DATE: Thursday September 8, 2022 
TIME: 6:00 – 8:00 PM 

LOCATION: Lucan Biddulph Council Chambers, 270 Main St., Lucan ON 
 
For further information on this project, or to submit comments, please contact the consulting engineers:  
B.M. Ross and Associates: 62 North Street, Goderich, Ontario, N7A 2T4. Telephone (519) 524-2641. 
Lisa Courtney, Environmental Planner (e-mail: lcourtney@bmross.net).    
 
Any comments collected will be maintained on file for use during the project and may be included 
in project documentation. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become 
part of the public record.  
 

Jeff Little, Manager of Public Works, Township of Lucan Biddulph 
This Notice issued August 24, 2022 
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